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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
In attendance: B Serjent   

	100.02/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Manning, Amos, Goodman and Hemmings.
101.02/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act – None. 
102.02/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7 January – Approved. 
103.02/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 7 January and 21 January 2019 - Noted.
104.02/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 21 January and approve any recommendations.- Noted
The following grants were approved in accordance with Section 137 of the Government Act of 1972:
Winterbourne Down Village Carnival - £300

105.02/19 Clerk’s Report,the monthly accounts and 9 months accounts to December. 

All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. The amount of £126.24 for water on the Tuckett Field was queried as members felt this was quite a high figure. Cllrs Lewis and Kembery will check the trough to ensure there is no leak. It was also discussed if going forward the agreement with the farmer using the field should be updated, and if the National Trust should be liable to pay for part of the water. This is to be discussed further at the next F&GP meeting. Regarding the 9 month accounts it was noted the 9 month figure for Asset Management was higher than anticipated due to extra expenditure on the posts and bunding on Hambrook Common, and the fencing around Tuckett Field.    
Matters Arising
The Parish Council has been asked to lodge a formal complaint to South Gloucestershire Council regarding the traffic calming measures being implemented on Beckspool Road. This was the outcome from a recent meeting between Frenchay residents and a South Gloucestershire Council Highways Officer.  It was felt this request having been made should be given due consideration. These measures are being put in place as part of the 106 agreement in connection with the development of Frenchay Hospital. The installation of the chicanes is causing problems as it is forcing the traffic onto the other side of the road and wearing away the bunding which is in close proximity to the gas main. It was discussed that the erosion of the Common should be highlighted to the Highways Authority. It would also appear the reflectors on the bollards are not sufficient as there have been a spate of burst tyres since their installation. The original signage was felt to be inadequate but extra signage has now been put up. However, it is proving much easier for the road to be crossed on foot. The construction works are being carried out by Redrow Homes and have yet to be officially approved by South Gloucestershire Council.   Historically, Frenchay residents have campaigned for a 20mph zone across the Common and there is currently a consultation in place regarding this and the installation of speed tables. Members feel that until the whole of the scheme is in place it is difficult to determine how successful it is. An independent traffic survey has also been carried out to identify any issues and the results should be available soon to be discussed. It was agreed that the 4 members for Frenchay will compile a reasoned conclusion to the concerns which will then be passed to South Gloucestershire Council.   


South Gloucestershire Council has agreed to position a speed visor on Beacon Lane which should be erected in mid February. It will be in the vicinity of the end of the houses on the right hand side of the road as you go down the hill. It will be positioned to capture west bound traffic for 4 weeks, and then east bound traffic for 4 weeks. They will then advise us of the speed data findings.  

South Gloucestershire Council has forwarded some plans for the signs for WSA. The original signs had symbols for football and cricket, but did not include a symbol for the tennis as one is not available. After discussion with them they have forwarded revised signs which have writing on instead of symbols which it is hoped will be more acceptable. Clerk to continue to liaise with South Gloucestershire Council. 
South Gloucestershire Council has advised that the repair to the wall at Hambrook by Willow Rank is provisionally due to start on 11th February with a proposed duration of 6 weeks. They are planning to reinforce the wall by raising the level of the land behind it slightly and the repair will be done in pennant sand stone to match the existing wall.

South Gloucestershire Council has ordered a new larger sign for the new 30mph speed limit on the B4058 Bristol Road as you come out of Winterbourne. The small sign which is there at the moment will be moved to Court Road. 

Royal Mail has confirmed they will not be replacing the post box which was removed from the top of Harcombe Hill as the current post boxes meet their requirements of a box being within half a mile of 98% of ‘delivery points’, i.e. a customer’s letter box.

The contract for the cutting of the grass verges, which was extended last year for 1 year, expires on 31st March. It was decided to obtain tenders for the Highways and Frenchay Common separately as is currently carried out. 

Regarding the potential purchase of safety barriers, after checking, there is not sufficient space for them to be stored at the Greenfield Centre. The cost of hiring them has also been investigated, and to do so would be approximately £5 per barrier per week. It was decided that a decision would be made on this if a further situation arises where they are needed.
106.02/19 – Request from The Flower Show Committee to use Frenchay Common on 13th July for the annual Flower Show
All members agreed.

107.02/19 - Items from the Public
B Serjent raised the issue of the large stone post next to the duck pond which is leaning at an angle. It was noted that this is inspected each year in our annual risk assessments. However, due to safety concerns Cllr. Climmer agreed he would inspect it tomorrow.   
108.02/19 – Items from Members 
Cllr. Lewis asked if a reply had been received to our letter regarding the gas main on Frenchay Common which was sent 3 weeks ago. Clerk confirmed she was going to chase this.

Cllr. Thorne advised there have been quite a lot of youths gathering by the Museum and along Lime Tree avenue. She wanted to make the Parish Council aware in case this is also a problem when we have taken ownership of the land.

Cllr. Climmer confirmed some barley straw has been put into the duck pond to see if it will help deter the growth of blue green algae this year.

Cllr. Brain advised the request for a grant towards the purchase of a defibrillator for the cricket/tennis club has been refused. They are now looking at other avenues for funding. It has been decided it should be placed by the new cricket pavilion for use by the cricket and tennis club. The football club would be able to use the one on Flaxpits Lane.

Cllr. Dyer expressed his concern regarding the leaning wall on Damson’s Bridge which has the effect of forcing pedestrians further into the road. The issue of the leaning wall has been raised with South Gloucestershire Council who have advised they are monitoring it.

Cllr. Marriott has spoken with Joan Ward who is Chair of the Tennis Club. Joan is looking for support for an initiative called She Rallies for girls which is a LTA initiative started by Judy Murray. Members agreed they would be happy to help promote this in our newsletter, on the website and our Facebook page.     

WTC are also in liaison with Winterbourne Academy at the moment to offer tennis to the pupils.     
109.02/19 A.O.B 

None 
Meeting concluded 8.10pm.
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